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Bangor University Guides and Scouts
Committee
Alys Bailey-wood (Chair)
Becca Barnard (Secretary)
Fay Mundy (Guide Liaison)
Jacob Rookes (Quartermaster)
Joshua Clayton (Scout Liaison)
Maegan Bradley (Social Secretary)
Maisie Edwards (Treasurer)

Club Activity
With restrictions, it hasn't exactly been ideal, but we've done our best to still have a good time! We've had
quizzes, scavenger hunts and we've even managed to �t in a few face to face meetings (before lockdowns
started once more). We've got a picnic planned for our handover meal and we very much look forward to a
better year next year!

Looking Forward
We're hoping to have some de-stressing sessions during exams (like wide games) but most of our members
enjoy meeting up for a chat!

Handover
We're having our handover meal on the 8/5/2021 so that we have plenty of time to plan for the coming year
and maybe even have some sort of camp!

Bath University Guides and Scouts
Committee
Anna Scott (Welfare and Inclusivity O�cer)
Helen Harmer (Treasurer)
Ian Pearse (Scout Rep)
Isobel Ebdon (Guide Rep)
James Mitchell (Quartermaster)
Leah Firmstone (Secretary)
Matthew Ratcli� (Chair)
Ryan Prydderch (SSAGO Rep)

Club Activity
We have hosted a few online games nights, including a virtual monopoly run. There has been a bake-o� and
crafting night as well. We ran a our second murder mystery night and had a collaboration with another society
to do some pioneering with pencils.

Looking Forward
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Our plan at the moment is to add face-to-face meetings to the schedule as and when they seem appropriate,
simply based on any ideas we have at the time. Currently we are considering the use of the nearby outdoor
mini golf course.

Handover
Most of the new committee members are selected. If any aren't �lled in bi-elections, then those roles can be
split amongst the rest of committee. The change over occurs either end of June or sometime July o�cially.

Birmingham
Committee
Amy Knight (Camp Secretary)
Anna Matthews (Publicity)
Eleanor Teather (Secretary)
Elsa Frangleton (Camp Secretary)
Emily Newsome (Liason O�cer)
Holly Reyer (Social Secretary)
Imogen White (Treasurer)
Jude Blamire (Publicity)
Nathan Flaherty (Liaison O�cer)
Nina Richardson (Social Secretary)
Rosie Platten (Chair)

Club Activity
We've continued to meet three times a week for a chill chat, meeting and social. We've done (for example) a
murder mystery, taskmaster, house of games, m/cocktail making, and geoguessr (using the SSAGO maps). One
of our members also ran a disability awareness meeting for us. We also had members attending Rally and the
anniversary weekend. Our programme is on our website here: https://bhamssago.wordpress.com/2021-
spring/.

Looking Forward
The Guild have said we are allowed to go for hikes, as long as we social distance/are in groups of 6/wear
masks, so we're hoping to make it up to Lickey Hills or maybe have a picnic.

Handover
We elected a new committee, with more competition for roles than we've had in years. Our new committee will
run jointly with the current committee for the rest of the year, then take over properly for the summer
holidays or autumn term.

Cambridge
Committee



5/16/2021 SSAGO - Exec/Clubs

https://reps.ssago.org/exec/clubs/reports/236/export 6/28

Andrew Jenkins (Treasurer and AAC)
Charlotte Causton (Secretary and SSAGO rep)
Emma Crickmore (QM and SAGLO)
Emma Campbell (Chair)
William Vinnicombe (Social Secretary)

Club Activity
TEA (Totally Extraneous Acronym), a weekly mid-Thursday afternoon social session was popular among those
who attended; our other activities including Skribbl, Codenames, Jackbox, and an online scavenger hunt were
about as successful as could be expected in current circumstances. Annual Dinner still went ahead virtually,
attempts at maintaining black tie standards were made. A screenshot from Annual Dinner has been attached.

Picture

Looking Forward
We have tentative plans for some outside activities with the possibility of some members participating
remotely, and possibly an indoor escape room, restrictions permitting.

Handover
Yes; our AGM was on 13/02/2021, handover took place 13/03/2021

De Montfort University Guides and Scouts
Committee
Mary Davidson (Secretary)

 Rachel Cornish (Health & Safety)
 Ruby Sharp (Chair)
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Club Activity
This term we have been playing a variety of online games including scattergories, jackbox, cards against
humanity and bingo, watch parties, quizzes and much more.

Looking Forward
If members want to continue meeting post May (when teaching ends) then we will look into face to face
meetings in the future

Handover
We have not selected. new committee as the SU haven't told us to do so. But the change over usually hands
over in August

Derby University Guides and Scouts
Committee
Georgia Mantle (Social Media Secretary)
James Metharam (Chair)
Simon Adams (Secretary)
Tammy Roberts (Treasurer)

Club Activity
DUGS have been undertaking weekly virtual meetings including chilled socials, board games and a very
successful Masterchef competition. We have also had increasingly improving membership turnout at both
weekly meetings and national events.

Looking Forward
The Exec are currently in the process of planning for the next term.

Handover
We have elected a treasurer and chair for the next academic year, and are in the process of �nding our next
secretary. The Planned handover date is the 30th of June.

Durham University Scout and Guide Group
Committee
Ben Dickinson (President)
Chloe Todd (Secretary)
Ellie Fisher (Outgoing Exec)
Harry Peachment (Liaisons O�cer)
Heather Moore (Events Sec)
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Kate Roberts (Treasurer)
Rory Baxter (Werewolf O�cer)
Ryan Murphy (Outgoing Exec)

Club Activity
We've had lots of Virtual events such as escape rooms, online games, challenge badge evenings etc. Our Social
Sec also ran a great Murder Mystery evening which was very fun and well attended. We've also done a lot more
(virtually) for local Scouts and Guides. We ran a Thinking Day activity evening for the local Brownies and
planned and ran a TaskMaster activity for Durham County Scouts Camp at Home 4. We've also gotten involved
with GRYR and we had a joint social with NUSSAGG. After term ended we also held a 23hr Virtual camp with
NUSSAGG which was fun! Throughout term we've also ran a hiking competition against NUSSAGG while raising
money for charity. We also had a DUSAGG team entered into the iScout competition. We also technically had
an end of term meal where we used the SSAGO secret Santa system where we ordered someone else's
takeaway! We've had lots of engagement and involvement throughout this term as well! We've also had goats
join our zoom calls! Our social sec also ran a scavenger hunt throughout the term which lots of our members
took part in.

Looking Forward
Yes, we are looking at the possibility of face to face activities later this term. It is still early in the planning
process but hopefully we will be able to meet in person. Some activities we have suggested are Challenge
Badges and Hikes.

Despite hopefully holding in person events, we will still take a blended approach for those unable to attend the
in person sessions, and provide information on any activities we do in person if it is of interest to other
members.

Handover
We held our AGM at the end of Epiphany term. This year we've decided to have a joint exec of the outgoing
and incoming committee members because of exam season and the work required to run in-person meetings.

Picture
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Glasgow SSAGO
Committee
Kasia Glinka (Treasurer)

 Lucy Miller (Publicity)
 Marina Montero (Chair)

 Moira Piazzoli (Secretary)
 

Club Activity
We’ve been busy this term, meeting almost every Thursday! 

 We started January with a Taskmaster activity for Refreshers, and then we celebrated Burns night by doing
activities for the Highland badge, such as cooking haggis! In February, we started preparing the SSAGOes
sustainable challenge, which hopefully, you would’ve heard about before this report is up! We also participated
in a paint along hosted by Moira, our amazing Secretary. For Thinking Day we did several activities, such as
writing letters to elderly scouts and guides, and inviting them to our Thinking Day zoom meeting to chat about
our Scouting and Guiding experiences. Lastly, in March and April, we’ve been �nalising the details for the
sustainable challenge, we had a skillshare session where we learned BSL and how to identify plants, and we
hosted a Scottish clubs games night!

Picture
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Looking Forward
We don’t know if we’ll do in-person events after exams, but we’re certainly looking forward to hiking and
exploring Glasgow together next year!

Handover
Elections will take place in early June and we expect the handover to be after the elections.

Support
Help with recruiting Freshers and with the SSAGOes sustainable challenge.

Greenwich and Kent SSAGO
Committee
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James Farquharson (Treasurer)
Kieran Patel (Secretary)
Luke Arscott (Chair)

Club Activity
This term the group has not been up to much due to deadlines and lower than hoped engagement from the
student body. This is likely due to everything being shifted online.

Looking Forward
Due to uncertainties in restrictions, nothing has been planned yet. It is hoped that before the summer holiday
we can do an outdoor adventurous activity to gain some members to take over the society. We are fortunate
to be close to a watersports centre and know the SU will support our decision to run something when the time
comes.

Handover
We have not been successful in electing a new committee due to low uptake this year. Conversations with the
SU are underway to see what we can do to keep GreKSAG going as the majority of committee are graduating. It
is likely that we will be on a list of societies with no committees and if the SU can't �ll the required roles then it
will unfortunately be de-rati�ed.

Hertfordshire University Guides and Scouts
Committee
João Camacho (Inclusion O�cer)
Nicole Whyte (Treasurer)
Rory Bass (Chair)
Taylor Cordell (Secretary)

Club Activity
This year, the majority of our evenings have been online (zoom). We have attempted to go through all of the
scout and guide badges and have had loads of fun in the process. One evening, we did the communications
badge and learnt how use the phonetic alphabet and morse code and one evening we did the artist badge
making funny drawings of ourselves using the whiteboard on zoom. We've played many online games such
monopoly and uno.

Looking Forward
We have already had a camp�re event at our local campsite with social distancing and with a group of six
having food and playing games. We intend to have more events during the spring/ summer as the majority of
the members are graduating this year.

Handover
We have not had any new members this year and it is very unlikely we are going to get a new committee :(

Picture
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Independent Members
Committee
Amy Franklin ()
Georgina Westbrook (Indie Rep)

Club Activity
We have been having regular Zoom meetings to get to know each other and have some fun! It has been
fantastic to see new and old Indie members outside of national events. We have also had a bit of a rebrand -
we have lovely new neckers and an amazing badge designed by Amelia.
This term we have played games online, made chocolate nests for Easter and are looking forward to more
meetings in the future. We are even beginning to plan a summer camp for July/August if the Covid restrictions
are lifted. 
As always, Indie members are continuing to get stuck in with all sorts of online activities like Badges at Home,
Get Active, and loads more. Our next step is getting as many members to Womball and Viking Rally as possible!

Picture

Looking Forward
N/A

Handover
N/A
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Support
Encouraging clubs and regions to invite local Indie members to events when things go back to normal, i.e.
regional/ joint camps or day trips.

Keele SSAGO
Committee
Emma Tatlow (Activities Coordinator)
Jake Richards (Treasurer)
Paris Wood (Secretary)
Rose Moran (President)

Club Activity
This term we have been doing a variety of activities in our weekly virtual meetings. However we have had to
cancel some due to busy schedules of the committee and lack of members. Some of our favourite activities
have been playing wikipedia games, Taskmaster and our joint Articulate! game with Lincoln SSAGO.

Looking Forward
Not during this summer term. We hope to return to face-to-face in September if permitted by our SU.

Handover
Not yet. Will be �nding out over the next few weeks.

Support
Nope. Thanks

Kernow SSAGO
Committee
Bobby Milling (Members Rep)
Bronwyn Cheshire (Fundraising O�cer)
Dee Woodley (Chair)
Gillian Hargreaves (Treasurer)
Grace Haycocks (Events O�cer)
James Heath (Secretary)

Club Activity
This term we all are events and meetings were online.
We have done a murder mystery night, truth or dare, taskmaster, cryptograms, retirement night, 8 out of 10
scouts do countdown, the great saggok bake-o�, Among Us, craft night and Geogussr. We have also done a
Horrible Histories party and the AGM.
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Looking Forward
Yes, our club does plan on returning to face to face meetings if the situation allows.

Handover
Yes we have, We plan to change over in June

Lancaster
Committee
Alice Lawson (Treasurer)
Clare Cowgill (President)
Conor Farrell-john (President)
Gabby Cotter-garrick (Vice President)
Katrina Wood�eld (Social Secretary)
Millie Beardsworth (Events O�cer)
Robert Davidson (Social Secretary)
Sian Reid (Secretary)

Club Activity
All our socials over the last term have been held online. We've ran a wide range of online socials from our
Mascot's 18th birthday party to a murder mystery night. We've ran a social every Tuesday evening throughout
term, including a pirate game night, family fortunes and our very own LSSAGO civil war with the club split into
groups competing against each other. We've also ran some extra weekend events including our alumni
sleepover where we got to catch up with some old members on zoom. Lots of our members also attended
Green rally Yellow rally which was very much enjoyed. Later on last term we also had our AGM where our new
exec for the 2021-2022 academic year were elected.

Looking Forward
We held our �rst in person social on Tuesday 4th May with members meeting in groups of six to comply with
the rule of six. We have two further in person socials planned for later on in term, after May 17th so we should
hopefully be able to meet all together outside, whilst following social distancing guidelines.

Handover
Yes we held our AGM on the 2nd March when our new exec was elected.

Leeds
Committee
Catherine Du�y (President/Quartermaster)
Harriet Bell (Secretary/SSAGO Rep)
Matthew Stanley (Treasurer/Social Secretary)
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Lincoln University Guides and Scouts
Committee
Gemma Mclean-carr (Treasurer)
Harvey Baxter (Chair)
Katherine Shaw (VP Scouting)
Kathryn Paternoster (VP Guiding )
Megan Nicolson (Social Media O�cer)

Club Activity
We have been running weekly meetings, many of which are associated with speci�c events such as St. Patrick's
day, St. David's day, international women's day, and Easter. We have also planned for the next semester. 
As a committee we have also arranged hoodies for our group and getting neckers to members who have not
received theirs yet. We have also sold badges. Currently we are looking into making custom badges for our
group as we won some money from our SU for being the society with the biggest turnout in SU elections.

Looking Forward
Yes! We are planning a picnic to meet and invest our members at the end of May.

Handover
Yes, Committee elections have just taken place. The new committee starts on July 1st.

Picture
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Liverpool University SSAGO
Committee
Cerys Hanson-jones (Chair)
Emily Minion (Secretary)
Emily Rumbold (Social Secretary)
Jack Woodward (Treasurer)

Club Activity
Since the last report we’ve been continuing weekly online meetings that are as varied as we can make them,
from a relaxed night of board games to a competitive Dragon’s Den looking to design a new badge – with the
winning team getting to run a session for everyone to earn their badge next week. We’ve also recently built
strong links with the rest of SSAGO, we’ve gained 21 new accounts on The Guild’s membership system from 9
di�erent universities at the last count, and even had ‘Bjørn TheBear’ run (unsuccessfully, since he’s apparently
ineligible) for Society President. It’s been great to see so many people take advantage of the poorly designed
membership system and being outnumbered on our own Zoom call over Easter while designing badges was
de�nitely a highlight.

Looking Forward
Unfortunately, we don’t have any real plans to return to face-to-face. The Guild is being understandably strict
about this, so while we’re hoping we might be able to get out together for a walk or something similar before
the end of the year, it’s currently far from certain anything will be able to happen.

Handover
New committee should hopefully be announced 29th April, with the current committee’s �nal meeting on 13th
May and handover meeting not long after that.

Support
N/A

Loughborough
Committee
Alanah Sherwood (Publicity o�cer)
Ed Cubitt (Liaisons O�cer)
Eleri Allen (Freshers Rep)
Jonathan Swales (Secretary)
Matthew Mundy (Chair)
Molly Exall (Treasurer)
Oliver Bennett (Quartermaster)
Roanna Holmes (Vice Chair)

Club Activity
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The last term has once again seen SCOGUI meeting virtual via MS teams due to the national lockdown. We
have however still managed to meet every Tuesday evening, with activities including baking, soap carving, a
quiz and yoga.
The highlight of the term was however our annual night hike, which also ran virtually. This was very di�erent
from previous years, but with the support of the local district and all of the committee we where able to run a
very successful event, focusing on the skills used in night hike each year. Activities for this included map
reading, a scavenger hunt, knot skills, building a tower from stationary, creating a model of Beacon hill from
bread and a quiz on crisps, as well as much more. During the closing ceremony we were also very happy to
welcome our Vice Chancellor, Professor Bob Allison, as our speaker, which gave us a chance to thank him for
the support he has given SCOGUI and local Scouts and Guides over the years. A few weeks later we were also
able to present him with a SCOGUI necker and badges as a thank you for his support, ahead of him stepping
down as Vice Chancellor later this year.

Looking Forward
We are hoping to be able to resume face to face meetings later this term, initially looking at activities such as a
hike and camp�re as these are easy to organise for small groups and to run with social distancing in place.
Once we can resume face to face we hope that we can continue with this most weeks rather than running
virtually, although this will depend on what restrictions are in place as to how much we can do.

Handover
yes, we elect and hand over on a similar time frame to national SSAGO so as we can be aligned with SSAGO as
a whole.

Picture
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Newcastle Universities Student Scout and Guide Group
Committee
Jamie Greenwood (Liaison O�cer)
Peter Reilly (Social Secretary & Welfare O�cer)
Theresa O'sullivan (President)
Thomas Gabbitas (Treasurer)
Tim Rodaway (Secretary)

Club Activity
We have organised weekly virtual events, mostly adaptations of game shows such as pointless and the chase,
and we have also collaborated on some activities with DUSAGG. Currently we are in the midst of DUSAGG and
NUSSAGG Take a Hike, where we are competing between the clubs to walk, run, and cycle for the longest time
in order to raise money for the Trussell Trust, whilst trying to get as far round a virtual map of England as
possible, with checkpoints along the way. So far we have earned over £200 and are hoping that this will keep
growing!

Looking Forward
We are hoping that we can hold some in person events soon, and there seems to be interest so far for this. We
do of course have to keep an eye on our union's restrictions which may change our plans but we will be ready
for this. Even if it means that we have unexpected virtual events, it is coming up to exam season so it wouldn't
be too much of an issue, as we can hold some relaxed games nights with things like Skribbl and Jackbox. We
are also hoping to promote Network more to our club and organise some County Network events as ACCs of
Northumberland, with which our members can of course take part.

Handover
Not yet, we are just starting our pre-AGM discussions before holding our AGM, but our committee does not
hand over until the end of July.

Picture
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Nottingham
Committee
Abigail Allman (Treasurer)

 Emily Oxbury (General Sec)
 Emily Marina (Ssago Rep)

 Gwen Bevan (Vice Chair)
 Meghan Thorneloe (Chair)

 Richard Shaw (Publicity)
 Sally Ralphson (Social Secretary)

 
Club Activity
We have had weekly meetings via zoom with consistently high attendance. We started in January with nothing
special planned, just simple chats and games to let people have a break from exams and revision. In February
we had evenings themed around an escape room, Chinese New year (we made ox lanterns and had a quiz),
Pancake day (made pancakes, then had a quiz and bingo), and Pointless ( all three teams got plenty of
pointless answers, and the team that went into the �nale won the jackpot!). In March, we had evenings themed
around a murder mystery (was also World Book Day so we encouraged dressing up, and had costumes such as
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Dorothy, Miss Trunchball, Jekyll and Hyde, and Poirot), badge night (we joined with UonSignSoc to complete
the Cubs Disability Awareness badge), a celebration of SNoGS turning (what we think is) 70, and Easter (made
hot chocolate bombs and did a quiz).
This term we have also launched a wellbeing initiative of "families" where 5 or 6 members are in a separate
group chat to try and encourage people to chat more and inspire teamwork. We have also been giving family
points to winners of quizzes, bingo, Pointless, and any other challenges that have been set.

Looking Forward
If our SU allows us, we intend to have an in-person meeting on the 26th May. Otherwise, we will remain online
until the end of term.

Handover
We have started advertising what each role entails, and our members are now applying for which positions
they want to run for. We have organised our husting for the 12th May.

Picture

Support
A guideline or template for a covid risk assessment.

Oxford University Scout and Guide Group
Committee
Abigail Ramsey (SSAGO Rep)
Andrew Church (Treasurer)
Emma Hedley (Chair)
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Emma Bird (Brookes Rep)
James Harris (Secretary)
Madeleine Sutton (Secretary)

Club Activity
This term we had a virtual board games night, ready steady cook, made paracord woggles, celebrated Burn's
night and made pancakes for Erik's birthday. We have also done a Strava challenge where we completed
418km!

Looking Forward
In the �rst half of term when not everyone will be back at uni we are doing mostly online sessions with a walk
planned for anyone who is already back. In the second half of term when more people are hopefully back we
hope to be able to do more in person meetings.

Handover
A new committee has been elected and most roles have already completed handovers, any not already done
will happen soon after term starts.

Plymouth University Guides and Scouts
Committee
Andrew Boxley (Treasurer)
Chloe Chiplin (Social Secretary)
Edward Alton (Chair)
Emily Murray (Secretary)
Jamie Butt (Chair)
Leah Birt (Health and Safety)

Club Activity
Online activities bi weekly

Looking Forward
We plan to organise hikes in small groups provided our SU agrees to the plan

Handover
We have elected a new committee except for Treasurer. This position will be �lled by an EGM in September.
Handover is end of this term

Salford Student Scout And Guide Organisation
Committee
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Alicia Carling (Secretary)
Josh Macdonald (Chair)
Katherine Thomas (Well-being O�cer)
Owen Vizard (Treasurer)

Club Activity
Salford are continuing to work online with an average of 5-6 members attending each session. We have now
held our AGM and the new committee has been elected and are excited to get started in their new roles.

Looking Forward
September is the planned return for returning to face-to-face ssago meetings as per our SU's policy.

Handover
Yes, the new committee will take over on 01/06/2021

Support
More info about Risk Assessments etc would be helpful.

Scouts and Girl Guides York
Committee
Aarti Prajapati (Chair)
Anna Rigby (Treasurer)
Isabel Archer (Guide Liaison)
Kimberley Holmes (Secretary)
Luke Connell (Scout Liaison)

Club Activity
We have been meeting online every week. We have ran socials such as games nights, badges at home and a
self-care evening. A highlight was organising the 'Takeaway Mukbang swap with Strath and SAGGY' which was
a success and really good fun. Some of our members also took part in Green Rally Yellow Rally. Towards the
end of term we held our AGM where we said goodbye to our outgoing chair and elected new committee
members.

Looking Forward
We hope to be holding some outdoor meetings such as a camp�re by the end of June. However we have also
planned a full set of online meetings for the term.

Handover
Yes we have elected a new committee, all handovers are taking place and the new committee will properly
begin their roles from the 19th of April
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Southampton SSAGO
Committee
Elsie Daniells (Social Secretary)
Holly Mepham (Secretary)
Isabel Read (Guide Liaison)
Jake Symcox (Chair)
James Williams (Quartermaster)
Leon Brindley (Webmaster)
Rishi-nayan Varodaria (Scout Liaison)
Robert Greenway (Treasurer)

Swansea University Guides and Scouts
Committee
Aneurin Haynes (Social Secretary)
Benjamin Gane (Treasurer)
Bob Alden (Secretary)
Callum Hall (Vice-President )
Nicholas Bond (Events Manager)
Thomas Stevens (President)

Club Activity
We’ve ran a successful program of online events via zoom. Our social Secretary has once again delivered a
brilliant, diverse and interesting program for us all to enjoy and we’ve all been able to engage and have fun
together on zoom

Looking Forward
We are running a few in-person events (in line with Welsh covid rules) in the following weeks. Our plan is to
continue online events on our usual slot of Monday night as not all of our members are in Swansea and would
therefore miss out on any in person events and run in person events for those in Swansea at the weekends

Handover
We have a committee elect for 2021/22 and handover will occur during the summer as usual

Picture
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UEA SSAGO (EGGS)
Committee
Anastasia Ward (First Year Representative)

 Billy Storr (Treasurer)
 Jonathan Derland (Social Secretary)

 Josh Dixon (Chair)
 Laura Flockhart (Publicity)

 Sarah Atherton (Vice Chair)
 Troy Harvey (Secretary)

 Yasmin Manchee (Health and Safety O�cer)
 

University of Bristol Guides and Scouts
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Committee
Daniel Stanley (President )
Jenny Rodgers (Equality and Diversty O�cer)
Luca Bennett (Treasurer)
Naomi Burrows (Publicity O�cer)

Club Activity
It's been a tough term but i think overall the restart of in-person 'pub'. Essentially getting back together and
seeing each other again has been really great every Thursday. Thanks to Alex manning who set up a wonderful
sorting system xoxo.

Looking Forward
Summer camp here we come. the committee has just been elected so we shall see what we can come up with
but i think exams are at the forefront of everyone's mind atm. But Thursdays will continue to be pub day and
we will continue to have more socials as things become more legal and we are able to do more things.

Handover
Just about we have some very dedicated (people who stepped up to ensure this society didn't close) people
who have formed a committe. handover is about to start as elections were at the later end of the period this
year due to the ever wonderful COVID-19.

Support
we are okay at the moment but if anything arises i Know you are always there to reach out to.

Picture
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University of She�eld
Committee
Gareth Owen (Publicity)
Jennifer Dobb (Inclusions O�cer)
Jonah Seaston (Treasurer)
Jordan Walsh (Quartermaster)
Katie Mcwilliams (Secretary)
Mark Walter (President, SSAGO Rep)

Club Activity
StinGS have once again been running online events due to the government and SU guidelines. We tried out a
some di�erent styles of events from some online games, and some relaxed evenings making cocktails. One of
our best events was a joint evening run with Southampton SSAGO where we had a little competition, and
obviously StinGS came out victorious. We have just had our AGM and have succesfully got a committee for
next year #OneMoreYear

Picture

Looking Forward
We hope to be running some in person meetings soon! For example the traditional StinGS end of year BBQ, we
are hyped

Handover
Yes, and within the next month or two

Support
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Can't think of anything at the minute

University of South Wales SSAGO
Committee
Anneke Emery (Publicity)
Bethan Copner (Treasurer)
Celyn Edwards (Social Secretary)
Isobelle Robson (Chair)
Sean Watkins (Secretary)

Club Activity
This term, USW has continued to use the badges at home project to run our activities, including both St
Patrick's events and St David's events.

Looking Forward
We have planned a few face-to-face socials for this term due to relaxed restrictions, however at the time of
writing haven't ran any of them yet.

Handover
Yes, and likely to be end of May/beginning of June

University of the Highlands and Islands
Committee
Alannah Fox (Vice Chair)
Jamie Mccarry (Secretary)
Lucy Brayson (Chair)
Susan Aitken (Treasurer)


